
 
 

Transport for NSW 
Locked Bag 928, North Sydney NSW 2059 
T 02 9462 6599 | F 02 8202 2209 | W transport.nsw.gov.au | ABN 18 804 239 602 

 

 
Our Ref: M21-0034 

 
Director — Budget Estimates Secretariat 
Parliament House 
Macquarie Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
 
Dear Director 
 
 
Please find following additional information for the budget estimates hearing for the 
Transport and Roads portfolio, held on 10 March 2021. 
 
The uncorrected transcript contains the following statement regarding traffic lights at 
the Newell Highway at Baird Street, Dubbo, on page 85: 
 

Ms Nelson: Actually, as part of that whole program of works, two intersections 
were upgraded from roundabout to traffic lights and the work has been 
completed. 
 
The Hon. MICK VEITCH: Yes. It has been completed?  
 
Ms NELSON: It has.  

 
Transport for NSW wishes to clarify the response provided in relation to traffic light 
installation at Baird Street, Dubbo in response to Mr Veitch, recorded on page 85 of 
Hansard. 
  
The installation of the poles for the traffic lights on the Newell Highway at the Baird 
street intersection has been completed. The lantern and cable works will be installed 
at the end of the project, with the lights turned on directly after.  
 
Similarly, site preparation for installation of traffic lights at the Newell Highway and 
Mitchell Highway intersection has been completed, with temporary traffic lights to be 
turned on from 16 April 2021. Permanent signals will be switched on towards the end 
of 2021. 
 
I hope this has been of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 

Carol-anne Nelson 
Deputy Secretary, Regional and Outer Metropolitan 




